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In response to the additional questions from Janell Baker, Zoning Administration, PDR, I have 

addressed each of them below. 

 

1. Provide list of wildlife animals allowed by licensure for shelter at dwelling. 

 

I want to rehabilitate small orphaned or injured animals in my home, such as birds, chipmunks, bunnies, 

squirrels, turtles and opossums, with the goal of return to their natural habitat. I do not accept larger 

animals for rehabilitation, such as raccoons, foxes, or deer.  

 

Since the Department of Game and Inland Fisheries (DGIF) learned a Special Use Permit is required 

within the City of Richmond, I am no longer permitted to possess wildlife. The attached 2020 Category 

IV Permit only allows me to care for wildlife at permitted facilities. The DGIF process requires 

approval of the Special Use Permit prior to issuing a permit allowing me to possess wildlife. 

 

2. Will use require additional staff (paid or volunteer) to execute business operations? 
 

No. 

 

3. Describe in detail services being offered to injured and orphaned wildlife animals. 

 

I provide age and species appropriate nutrition, care and housing. For very young animals this means 

frequent hand feedings, heat from a heating pad, and humidity. Injured animals may require special 

care at the direction of a veterinarian. As the babies mature, they are provided enriched environments to 

help develop the skills needed for successful return to their natural habitat. Prior to release, animals are 

placed in outdoor cages to acclimate to the sights, sounds, scents,  temperatures and weather conditions 

in nature. 

 

4. Provide the maximum number of injured and orphaned wildlife animals allowed for keeping 

in the home at any one time. 

 

I can accept only a few baby animals at any given time due to the extensive amount of time required to 

hand feed them. I must also limit the number of animals I accept due to the small space available in my 

rehabilitation room and acclimation cages. 

 

 


